
 

 

 

 

 
 

The Roman Catholic Parishes of                                                                   

ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST - Garson                                           
ST. BERNARDINE OF SIENA - Skead 

 

Information and Pastoral Services 

c/o St. John the Evangelist, 255 Church St., P.O. Box 510, Garson, ON P3L 1S6 

phone: 705-693-2032      fax: 705-693-9725      email: stjohnsgarson@gmail.com 

parish website:  www.stjohnsgarson.com  

 

                   

  ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST 

  Pastor:   Rev. James Ketzler          

  Pastoral Support:  Marie Bardswich 

  Office Manager:  Roseanne Lyons 

    

 Parish Pastoral Council: 

  Chairperson:  Judy Chaperon 

  Secretary:   Diane Bisier 

  Finance:   Kevin Dwyer 

  Building Maintenance:       Vacant 

  Screening in Faith:  Marie Bardswich 

  Liturgy:   Rose Marie Bergeron 

  Inter-Church Liason: Fr. Jim Ketzler 

  Youth Ministry:  Linda Kennedy 

  Social:        Vacant 

  CWL Liason:   Mary MacGregor 

  K of C Contact:  Fr. Jim Ketzler 

  Member-at-Large:       Vacant 

 

 ST. BERNARDINE OF SIENA 

 Parish Contact:   

 Carole Larrett     705-969-4607 
  

 Communion to the Sick:  

 Rolande Kehoe  705-969-2838 
  

 

WEEKDAY MASSES: 

9:30 am.        Wednesday, Thursday & Friday 
(check current schedule for changes)                                                                   
 

WEEKEND MASSES: 

Saturday 4:30 pm. St. John the Evangelist 

Sunday 9:00 am. St. Bernardine of Siena 

Sunday 10:30 am. St. John the Evangelist 
 

CALL THE PARISH OFFICE REGARDING: 

Home Visit & Communion or Anointing of the Sick 

Individual Celebration of Reconciliation 

Marriage - at least one year in advance 
 

BAPTISM:             Contact the Parish Office 
 

PRAYER LINE: 

Elaine Lamarche 705-693-3339 

Rachel Corbett 705-693-3241 

 R E G I O N A L  &  D I O C E S A N  N E W S  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 All are invited to  the Celebrate ELEVATE 
evening this Sunday, May 29th from 6:30 pm. to 
8:00 pm. at Glad Tidings Church. A display of the 
projects that happened in the city will be viewed 
along with a short service and reception. 

 

 LOOKING FOR A JOB? The Diocese of Sault 
Ste. Marie is looking to hire a full time bilingual          
receptionist/secretary for their downtown 
office in Sudbury. Please check out the job   
description and further details on the diocesan 
website at:  dioceseofsaultstemarie.org.   
 

 BUS TRIP TO PARLIAMENT HILL, OTTAWA 
on Wednesday, June 1, 2016. This trip is a rally 
to   protest the Euthanasia Bill being passed by 
our   Federal Government. People will unite on            
Parliament Hill from noon to 1:30 pm. The bus 
would leave Sudbury early morning and be 
back at night. Contact Theresa at 705-566-0707 
or Richard at 705-758-9547. Cost is $25.00 or 
donation to help pay for the cost of the bus. 
 
 ST. ANTHONYΩS CHURCH BINGO to be held 
on June 1st at 7:00 pm in the parish hall 
located at 19 Mary Street. 10 games 
for $12.00.  Enjoy pizza refreshments 
and surprise draws! 
    
 Relay for Life will be held at the Skead 

Community Centre on Friday, June 
10th, 2016 from 7 pm. to 11 pm. For 
more  information and registration 
call Candance at 705-698-6495 or 

email at: skeadreccentre@hotmail.com. 
 
 

 SPRING FAIR to be held on Sat., June 11th, 
from 9 am to 2 pm at St. LukeΩs United Church, 
1520 Bancroft Dr. Perennials; hanging flower       

baskets; books; home made beans, 
chilli, BBQ (eat in or take out) and 
quilt draw. Parking will be available 
on Barry St. No admission.  

 

 EVENING PRESENTATION AT VILLA LOYOLA 
to be held June 14th, 2016 at 7 pm. Topic: 
άReason for Faithέ with Dr. Lucien Pelletier. 
Admission is free. To register call 705-522-3502 
ext. 0 (Monday to Friday) or by email at:         
loyola@isys.ca  
 

 3rd ANNUAL CEMETERY DAY BBQ 

All are invited to attend the 3rd Annual Ceme-
tery Day BBQ on Sunday, June 26th at St. JohnΩs 
Cemetery from 12:00 noon to 3:00 pm. There 
will be hamburgers, hot dogs, refreshments 
and cake for everyone. 

There will also be information available on: 

+ Cemetery Plot costs (rules and regulations 

   + Burial Locations 

      + Cemetery Improvement Projects                
    (past, present and future) 

If you have any questions, please call John at     
705-693-5051.  

 

 BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST 
Sunday, May 29th, 2016 

mailto:stjohnsgarson@gmail.com
http://www.stjohnsgarson.com


 

  WHATΩS HAPPENING THIS WEEK ... 
   

    Mon. May 30  1:00 pm. CWL Executive Meeting   Meeting Room  

 

    Tues. May 31  9:00 am.  Environment     Church 

 

    Wed. June 1  9:30 am.  Mass       St. JohnΩs 

      + Marilyn OΩConnor by Biddy Farrell  

 

    Thurs. June 2  9:30 am.  Mass       St. JohnΩs 

      + Floyd Burton by Yvonne Chevrette  

   

    Fri. June 3   9:30 am.  Mass       St. JohnΩs 

      + Jean Gregorchuk by Sr. Sara & Peggy Quackenbush 

             

    Sat. June 4  4:30 pm. Mass      St. JohnΩs 

      + Intentions of all parishioners 

        

    Sun. June 5  9:00 am. Mass       St. Bernardine of Siena 

      + Intentions of all parishioners 
   

    10:30 am. Mass      St. JohnΩs 

      + Intentions of John & Susan Terpstra by K of C. 6074 

     

 PA R I S H  N E W S  

On Sunday, June 12th, St. JohnΩs Parish is hosting 
a luncheon of hot dogs, salads and dessert along 
with coffee, tea and 
cold drinks. This 
event begins right 
after the 10:30 am. 
Sunday Mass.  

Tickets are $5.00 
each and are available at the back of the church 
after Mass. Hope to see everyone there! 

 

 

 

 

 

*  A big thank you goes out to Jim Gomm and 
Ken Belanger for installing the window air  
conditioners in both of the parish offices and 
the rectory kitchen. 

* To Hilda St. Cyr for getting the flower beds 
cleaned and ready for our beautiful spring & 
summer floral display. And to Harvey 
Quackenbush for purchasing and delivering 
all the top soil and the new wheelbarrow!  

*  To all involved in helping organize the    
wonderful anniversary celebration for Fr. Jim: 
Parish Pastoral Council for all their support; 
Judy Chaperone & her helpers for the most 
beautiful set-up of the hall; Marie Bardswich 
and all her amazing kitchen crew who not 
only prepared the beautiful luncheon but   
remained to clean-up; Rose Marie Bergeron 
for her beautiful guest books and photography 
skills; and Linda Ketlzer for sharing with us her 
beautiful pictures and taking care of family.   
And finally a big thank you to everyone who 
was able to be present for the celebration of 
Fr. JimΩs 35th Anniversary of Ordination. 

Roseanne Lyons   

   

 Χ to all who, for the past      
several weeks, prepared for 
my 35th Anniversary          

celebration here in the parish. It was certainly a 
wonderful surprise to have my relatives from    
Timmins here. Both uncles and my cousins were 
very impressed with the hospitality they received 
and with all aspects of the reception. Special 
thanks goes out to my sister, Linda Ketzler, who                        
άrallied the relativesέ to be here with me. 

Thank You to all who leant their gifts, talents and 
time to make this day άover the topέ special for 
me, my family, and my close friends who were able 
to attend. Thank You to all who honoured me by 
being present. I am also truly humbled by the  
number of cards and gifts which I received.      
Thank You So Much!  

During this past weekend I was reminded that 35 
years ago I was welcomed to this parish as a      
deacon when Fr. Sharpe was pastor. After          
returning to the seminary for a couple of months, I 
was then ordained on a Friday; offered my First 
Mass at Christ the King the next day; and then 
came to Garson to offer the Sunday Mass and 
attend a fantastic reception in the parish hall.   

Since my appointment here as pastor, you have 
continued to warmly welcome me and inspire me 
to give my very best for the Lord and for you.  I 
truly thank each of you for the wonderful           
celebration on the occasion of my 35th Anniversary 
to the Priesthood and your generous outpouring of 
expressions of affection and gratitude to me.  

May God continue to bless us with unity and 
peace. 

Fr. Jim K. 

  

YOUR SUNDAY OFFERINGS  Χ  May 22, 2016 

St. John the Evangelist: 

  Envelopes: $1,492.00 Loose:  $66.70 
   

 

St. Bernardine of Siena: 
  Envelopes: $445.00 Loose: $20.00   

Feast of the Body and Blood of Christ 

The Eucharist is the heart of our Catholic faith. If we donΩt believe in the Eucharist, 
we might as well not be Catholic. Where else can we find so much grace available to 
us? Where else can we encounter the living Christ in such a concrete way? 

We believe that Jesus is really present in the Eucharist. This Jesus we receive is not 
just a symbol. He is not a watered down version of the Jesus of the Gospels, stripped 
of His power. No! Jesus is present in all His power and glory. The same Jesus who 

raised Lazarus and others from the dead is present in the Eucharist. He who fed thousands with a 
few fish and loaves of bread is present at every Mass, waiting for us to receive Him so that we can be 
fed. The same Jesus who healed the paralytic and countless others is present in every Eucharist. This 
is the same Jesus who walked on water and calmed the storm. How awesome is that? 

We need to remember that we are called to be a Eucharistic people. Jesus wanted to be at the 
center of our lives, to be with us, to comfort us, to strengthen us, to bless us immensely and even 
heal us.              


